Dear Senator Kirk,
 
I am petitioning you for help to save my baby daughter, Shyloh. Several months ago, my husband sent evidence to the FBI that an act of terror was committed against Shyloh in Germany, and that two American doctors then covered up the crime through a flagrant act of fraud. The FBI responded by saying that they will not investigate the crimes. As both a professional journalist and a mother, I am urging you to protect Shyloh and the other children by demanding that the FBI investigate our charges.

When my daughter Shyloh was born in Germany with brain cancer and severe brain injury from the cancer, German doctors made two attempts to murder her in two different German hospitals. It was obviously a continuation of the sophisticated secret program to murder disabled children that ran in German hospitals during the Nazi era. As the ward where my daughter and I were placed contained only foreigners (virtually all were Muslims; however, my husband’s last name revealed Jewish ancestry), it is also likely that the Germans are also secretly continuing their programs of ethnic cleansing.
 
A central part of the protocol that doctors currently use to murder disabled children in hospitals is to deny medical care to these children by not diagnosing them. While I could get two German family doctors to verbally agree that my daughter was deathly ill and having over 100 seizures a day, neither were allowed to diagnose her. Only specialist doctors can diagnose a patient, and in my daughter’s case the specialist doctors refused: it would have meant that she was eligible for special care, and would have also made it impossible to hide their intended murder attempts. As part of hiding her illness, the doctors falsified my daughter’s brain MRI report, claiming it was 100% normal (the MRI has gross abnormalities that even someone with no medical training can easily see). In addition, the MRI was also falsified because it contains forensic evidence of the German doctors’ murder attempts.
 
I sent this MRI for a second opinion to one of the largest trial doctors in the USA, Dr. Daniel Powers out of Los Angeles. Powers, who in collusion with the head of radiology from the University of San Diego, covered up his German colleagues’ crimes by also falsifying the MRI report, claiming it was 100% normal. This is a serious act of fraud occurring within the USA—well within the jurisdiction of the FBI. Yet, they refused to assign even a single agent to investigate the case. In all of my journalistic career, I have not seen such obvious dodging. In addition, my daughter’s case may be well within the scope of a congressional investigation, given the egregious nature of the crimes—crimes which, you will see, also affect the life of every person walking into a hospital.
 
Fortunately, miraculously, my daughter is still alive and doing wonderfully. My husband and I knew about the epileptic children receiving medicinal cannabis in Colorado, so we got prescriptions from two German family doctors for dronabinol, pharmaceutical THC, wanting to medicate our daughter legally with cannabis until we obtained proper German governmental permission for using cannabis flowers. If you have any doubt about the veracity of my story, you should know that these two THC prescriptions could not have been given to a 2-month-old infant in Germany unless the child was fatally ill with a catastrophic illness. My husband and I are both avid researchers; he is a scientist with university degrees in Psychology, Physics, and Computer Science, and he was pre-med in college. I have a PhD and have written for publications like National Geographic and The New York Times. We researched medicinal cannabis as a cancer treatment, and we worked together to adjust it until we found strains that not only treated our daughter’s cancer, but also her strokes, epilepsy, and cerebral palsy. Our daughter is now two and a half years old, and only has delays in language and self-feeding. To my knowledge, she is the only child in history to be treated for congenital brain cancer. Unfortunately, as doctors in multiple countries hid my daughter’s illness and refused to diagnose her, it is not safe for me to bring her to any hospital in the world. The medical system has demonstrated its hidden hatred for disabled children by trying to murder my daughter and hide the success of her cannabis treatment—clearly proven by the evidence my husband and I submitted to the FBI. But don’t just take our word for it: go to the links below and judge the evidence for yourself.
 
Because of this untenable fiasco, my family is forced to live in Uruguay—where growing and using cannabis is legal—until someone from the FBI or the US Government has the integrity to do the right thing. (Or until the story finally forces its way into official channels.) Meanwhile, countless children like my daughter are needlessly suffering and dying from very treatable illnesses like cancer and cerebral palsy. (Yes, cannabis really does treat cancer and cerebral palsy, among many other conditions.) As one of the cannabis strains that keeps my daughter alive comes from remote India and had to be specially grown in Uruguay, I cannot travel home with her to the USA with her special medicine (“Charlotte’s Strain” from Colorado does not treat my daughter). Also, cannabis is still a Schedule 1 drug, and so if I were to step on US soil with my medicated daughter and her life-saving cannabis (she cannot live beyond a month without the medicine, due to the severity of her epilepsy), I would be committing a federal crime. Therefore, I cannot return to the US or even enter a US embassy with my daughter, and I must instead reside in Uruguay—though my permanent legal address is still in Westmont, DuPage County, Illinois, where it has been since 1971.
 
I hope you can appreciate the gravity of our situation: because we saved our daughter’s life with cannabis, we are banned from returning to the USA. Worse, the American Embassy in Uruguay completely turned its back on us and refused to offer us any assistance, even when handed evidence of provable, egregious crimes against humanity. It is a situation that would make even the Israeli Pollard affair seem trivial.
 
I can either send you a package with all the evidence, or you can view it online at the pages listed below.
 
In the following link, you will see our letters to the FBI and our correspondence with the US Embassy in Uruguay, whose officials refused to offer protection for my daughter.
 
http://saveshyloh.com/FBIMedicalFruad.html


If you were to read the embassy’s response, you will see that the FBI and US Embassy personnel are not refusing to help because they don’t believe us (indeed, our evidence is black-and-white and indisputable); rather, they are simply claiming that because I am outside the USA in Uruguay, the crimes committed in the USA by the two California doctors, as well as the acts of terror committed by doctors in Germany, should be investigated by authorities in Uruguay. Of course, this is ludicrous and baseless—the American doctors are certainly under the jurisdiction of the FBI for any medical fraud committed in the USA, and the German doctors should also be considered under their federal jurisdiction as their crimes meet the FBI’s criteria for terrorism against a US citizen.
 
We put together a crude video presenting the evidence of the case. As a lawyer, you will see that the evidence of the crimes is irrefutable; if presented to an honest judge, s/he would immediately see that the MRI is abnormal and that a conspiracy does exist. The video can be viewed here:
 
http://saveshyloh.com/#Video

You can also find the details of our case, and an excellent summary of how the medical system hides its crimes, at this page:
 
http://saveshyloh.com/MedicalFraud.html

If you would like to learn more about the anti-cancer cannabis treatment protocol we are using, which is probably at least a century ahead of what is being done in Colorado, you can see it here:

http://saveshyloh.com/ShylohsTea.html

And finally, if you would like to see the secret medical protocol for euthanizing children with Cerebral Palsy, you can read this page:
 
http://saveshyloh.com/CerebralPalsy.html

All I am asking is that a FBI forensics team review my daughter’s MRI. If my allegations are untrue, then all they need do is provide proof from the medical literature that our interpretation of our daughter’s MRI is incorrect. However, if the allegations prove to be true, then I ask the FBI to do a full investigation and end the needless slaughter of children.

If the FBI can put hundreds of agents onto a California case that involves one act of terrorism, is it too much to ask that they put a single forensics expert on this case long enough to read the MRI and determine the truth of what we are saying?
 
As my husband wrote in his letter to the FBI, the day will come when my daughter’s case will be presented in an international court. Everyone knows that this story will eventually come out. Senator, how would you like to be remembered?

Thank you for your time,



Kira Salak, Ph.D.
314 North Park Street
Westmont, Illinois
60559

(Please contact me by email.)
